
NEW MEXICO ENERGY, MINERALS and 
NATURAL RESOURCES DEPARTMENT 

GARY E. JOHNSON Lori Wrotenbery 
Director Governor 

December 10, 2002 BETTY RIVERA 
Cabinet Secretary 

Oil Conservation Division 

Devon Energy Production Company, L. P. 
20 North Broadway 
Oklahoma City, Oklahoma 73102-8260 COM 
Attention: Ken Gray 

RE: Administrative application for Devon Energy Production Company, L. P. 's proposed Old 
Ranch Knoll "8 " Federal Com. Well No. 9 to be drilled within an existing 320-acre lay-down spacing 
and proration unit in the Indian Basin-Upper Pennsylvanian Associated Pool (33685) comprising 
the S/2 of Section 8, Township 22 South, Range 24 East, NMPM, Eddy County, New Mexico, at an 
unorthodox infill well location 810 feet from the South line and 350feetfrom the East line (UnitP) of 
Section 8 (application reference No. pKR VO-233 730411). 

Dear Mr. Gray: 

This letter is to correct my previous letter dated December 10, 2002, which states that the 
above-described application would be set for hearing on January 10, 2003. The correct date is 
January 9, 2003.1 apologize for this error. 

Should you have any questions concerning this matter, please contact me in Santa Fe at (505) 

Michael E. Stogner 
Chief Hearing Officer/Engineer 

MES/kv 

cc: New Mexico Oil Conservation Division - Artesia 
U. S. Bureau of Land Management - Carlsbad 
James Bruce, Legal Counsel for Devon Energy Production Company, L. P. - Santa Fe 
Florene Davidson, NMOCD - Santa Fe 
William F. Carr, Legal Counsel for Yates Petroleum Corporation - Santa Fe 
Sara Grijalva, Manager of Non-Operated Properties - Artesia 

476-3465. 
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